
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: City Council  

 

From: Chief Sam Patrick  

Date: October 4, 2023 

Department: Police Department  

 

Greetings Council  

 
Activity Report Provided with this report.   
 
(As of 10/4/23) The replacement vehicle (Durango) is at the upfitters waiting for 
equipment will provide an update when equipment arrives.  
 
Matthew Morton is our lateral applicate who has had his background, polygraph 
and psychological completed.  He will be starting his training with Sgt. Bunch on 
Oct 9, 2023, for Field Training.  Officer Morton will be filling Officer Benge’s open 
position.  This will bring staffing to budgeted levels. 
 
FOP contract negotiations are underway. 
 
Our reserve Officer Tovar has been working every Saturday volunteering 
approximately 32 + hours to the city.  We have received another later reserve 
applicate and possible one or two more to attend a reserve academy once it is time 
to complete their background.    
 
Still moving along with other projects and items  
  
Chief S. Patrick  

 
 
       
 

 


